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Memorandum 

 

To:  Helen Hankins, Colorado State Director 

 

From:   Greg Shoop, Designed Federal Official for the FR RAC 

 

Subject: Recreation Fee Proposals  

 

Date:  January 19, 2012 

 

 

At the January 18, 2012, Front Range RAC meeting, three recreation fee proposals were 

presented to the RAC for consideration. The RAC unanimously supported the proposals. Those 

proposals are as follows: 

 

 Establish fees for the new Zapata Falls campground (SLVFO); $11 for individual sites, 

and $20 for group sites. 

 Increase fees for the Penitente Canyon campground (SLFVO) from $5 to $11 for 

individual sites, and from $15 to $20 for group sites. 

 Increase fees for the Shelf Road Recreation Area campgrounds (RGFO) from $4 to $7 

for individual sites, and from $8 to $14 for group sties.  

 

 
 


